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PRIVATE 
Minutes

Parks, Recreation and Golf Advisory Board
 May 21, 2014
Tempe Public Library Building, 3500 S Rural Road
1
Members Present:

Members Absent:
Fred Wood – Vice Chair

Sharon Doyle – Chair
Judy Aldrich

Tiffany Anderson

Mary Larsen

Don Watkins

Suzanne Durkin-Bighorn



John Vack

Maureen DeCindis

Mary Ann Dillon

Linda Cole
City Staff Present:
Jeff Kulaga – Assistant City Manager

John Osgood – Deputy Public Works Director-Field Operations
Julie Hietter - Public Works Admin Manager

Kelly Rafferty – Deputy Community Services Director-Recreation
Elaine McNellis – Community Services - Recreation
Guests:

Atis Krigers – Don Hull Memorial Committee Speaker

David Hockett – Millennium Golf Management

Call to Order at 6:01 pm
Consideration of Meeting Minutes-April 16, 2014
Motion to approve meeting minutes as is: Fred Wood 
First: Judy Aldrich
Second: Mary Larsen
Motion carried unanimously
Public Appearances
This Board welcomes public comment. According to the Arizona Open Meeting Law, the Board may only discuss matters listed on its agenda. Matters brought-up by the public under public appearances that are not listed on the meeting agenda cannot be discussed by the Board. A three (3)-minute time limit per person will be in effect.

Golf Update
Regarding questions from last month’s meeting about pace of play, David Hockett from Millennium Golf Management presented.  It’s the number one problem at any golf course.  It is a balance between customer satisfaction, customer service and the number of people on golf course.  (Quality and quantity)  

· One major reason for slow play: Lack of education by the golfer.
· Mary Ann Dillon knows how it is to be a new golfer and wants to encourage and educate new golfers.  The Get Golf Ready class really helps.
· Suzanne Durkin-Bighorn said one of the advantages we have in Tempe is we have courses that are open to all levels of golfers.  We are priced accordingly.

· John Vack asked for 5 suggestions to increase the pace of play at June meeting.

· Fred Wood asked about holes not being cut.  Documentation in packet states they are not cut 2 days each month. He suggests the days be Tuesday and Thursday.

· David Hockett said coolers on golf carts are a health department concern (liability and health codes).
Naming Request for Don Hull Update

· Atis Krigers, a representative from the Don Hull Memorial Committee, presented the new and improved plaque and photos of installation site before and after.  
· Jeff Kulaga presented a memorandum from City Manager’s Office regarding the recommendation criteria for plaques for this board’s review and a draft letter back to the Mayor and City Council.
· Motion to approve Jeff Kulaga going forward to City Council with the Board’s recommendations was made by Maureen DeCindis.
Second: Judy Aldrich

Motion carried unanimously

Chair/Board Member Comments/Adjournment
· Board agreed to take August off.
· Mary Ann Dillon really benefitted from Oliver Ncube’s presentation last meeting and would like to have him come back. The board looks forward to his future presentations and further details being provided. 
· John Vack requested the Rio Salado Golf course project be put on the June agenda.
· Kelly Rafferty indicated that there may be consideration for a weekday, 3-hour limit for parking at Tempe Beach Park due to complaints from recreational users not being able to find parking spots that may be used by non-park users.

· Fred Wood commented that missing from agenda was a request for new range balls. 
The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 18, 2014

Meeting Adjourned at 6:45 pm
Prepared by:   Elaine McNellis, Recreation Staff (480) 350-5712

Reviewed by:  Kelly Rafferty, Deputy Community Services Director–Recreation

(480) 350-5182

